
Ministry of Water, Land and Resource Stewardship 

UPDATE: Flood Warning – Canoe River 

Issued: 2:30 PM September 25, 2024 

 

The River Forecast Centre is upgrading to a Flood Warning for: 

• Canoe River and tributary rivers around the northern end of Kinbasket Lake 

As of 1:30 pm PDT September 25, the Water Survey of Canada gauge on the Canoe River south 

of Valemount (Canoe River below Kimmel Creek, gauge ID 08NC004) recorded flows of 

approximately 145 m3/s, corresponding to the 50-year return period. The river level is expected 

to continue to rise with ongoing precipitation.  

 

Fast-flowing rivers pose increased risk to life safety. The River Forecast Centre continues to 

monitor the conditions and will provide updates as conditions warrant. 

For information on how to prepare for flood hazards, visit PreparedBC. 

 

BC River Forecast Centre 

Ministry of Water, Land and Resource Stewardship 

A High Streamflow Advisory means that river levels are rising or expected to rise rapidly, but that no major flooding 

is expected. Fast-flowing bodies of water increase risk to life safety. Minor flooding in low-lying areas is possible. 

A Flood Watch means that river levels are rising and will approach or may exceed bankfull. Flooding of areas 

adjacent to affected rivers may occur. 

A Flood Warning means that river levels have exceeded bankfull or will exceed bankfull imminently, and that 

flooding of areas adjacent to the rivers affected will result. 

 

 

http://www.gov.bc.ca/riverforecast
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/safety/emergency-management/preparedbc

